g local patterns of rainfall recharge to the underlying SSG aquifer... the increase in rainfall recharge to the
local  the Podmore and Hurcott SSSI, additional

al modifications pose no risk of adverse interaction with the surrounding
hydrologically sensitive sites.

Secondly, with regards potential for adverse impacts arising from pollution events, a series of mitigation

measures (a “fluids handling protocol”) have been outlined. Given the hydrological connectivity with

designated sites | recommend that the Authority seeks confirmation from expert consultees (sucferenced:
“development resulting in the loss or deterioration of irreplaceable habitats (such as ancient woodland and
anci

ent or veteran trees) should be refused, unless there are wholly exceptional reasons and a suitable
compensation strategy exists” and an assessment has been undertaken with regards implications of proposed
loss of T3 upon roosting bats. | suggest further clarity is sought with regards the “wholly exceptional reasons”
for the loss of a veteran tree. Additionally, a suitable compensation strategy must be submitted in support of
the application. It should also be noted that veteran trees support a remarkable diversity of wildlife; Volume 2
of the ES appears to limit scope of invertebrate consideration to butterflies, noting that the site “does not
contain any rare habitats”, however veteran trees are an increasingly rare and critically important habitat
resource for notable and protected saproxylic invertebrates. The impact of veteran tree loss on protected
invertebrate species should be better understood.

Secondly, the site’s boundaries have been described as broadleaved woodland; a search for ancient woodland
was undertaken using the Multi-Agency Geographical Information for Countryside (MAGIC) website. The
Ancient Woodland Inventory within MAGIC is widely understood not to include ancient woodlands smaller in






| appreciate that there are several issues to be worked through here, and I'd very much welcome further
discussions with the applicant and their team in due course, however, you’ll appreciate that the current
situation with regards Covid and school closures limits my availability for meetings hopefully just over the
short-term. I'll be checking emails and must apologise in advance if I'm slower in responding to these than
normal.

Regards.
Cody.

From: Aldridge, Steven <SAldridge@worcestershire.gov.uk>
Sent: 11 March 2020 08:46

To: Levine, Cody Wood, Laura

Subject: Lea Castle Quarry

Hi Cody and Laura,

In regard to the proposed quarry at Lea Castle Farm. Please find attached comments from Wyre Forest
District Council — Countryside and Parks Manager for your information and consideration when you
commenting on the application.

Please note | will also be sending on these comments to EA and Natural England from consideration to the
impacts upon the SSSI.

Kind regards
Steve

Steven Aldridge

Team Manager — Development Management
Worcestershire County Council

County Hall, Spetchley Road, Worcester, WR5 2NP
Tel: 01905 843510

Mob: 07985334367

Email: saldridge@worcestershire.gov.uk




